
APPROVED                                    Rockville, Maryland 
40-1986                                     October 6, 1986 
 
The Board of Education of Montgomery County met in special session at 
the Carver Educational Services Center, Rockville, Maryland, on 
Monday, October 6, 1986, at 8:10 p.m. 
 
ROLL CALL     Present:  Dr. James E. Cronin, President 
                         in the Chair 
                        Mrs. Sharon DiFonzo 
                        Mr. Blair G. Ewing 
                        Dr. Jeremiah Floyd 
                        Mrs. Marilyn J. Praisner 
                        Dr. Robert E. Shoenberg 
                        Mrs. Mary Margaret Slye 
                        Mr. Eric Steinberg 
 
               Absent:  None 
 
       Others Present:  Dr. Wilmer S. Cody, Superintendent of Schools 
                        Dr. Harry Pitt, Deputy Superintendent 
                        Mr. Thomas S. Fess, Parliamentarian 
 
                        Re:  BOARD AGENDA - OCTOBER 6, 1986 
 
Mrs. Praisner moved and Mrs. DiFonzo seconded a motion to approve the 
agenda for October 6, 1986. 
 
RESOLUTION NO. 525-86   Re:  AN AMENDMENT TO THE BOARD AGENDA 
                             - OCTOBER 6, 1986 
 
On recommendation of the superintendent and on motion of Dr. Floyd 
seconded by Mrs. Praisner, the following resolution was adopted 
unanimously: 
 
RESOLVED, That the Board of Education approve its agenda for October 
6, 1986, with the addition of an item on stadium lighting for Winston 
Churchill High School. 
 
RESOLUTION NO. 526-86   Re:  COMMENDATION - ROSCOE R. NIX 
 
On recommendation of the superintendent and on motion of Mrs. 
Praisner seconded by Mr. Ewing, the following resolution was adopted 
unanimously: 
 
WHEREAS, The Montgomery County Chapter of the National Association 
for the Advancement of Colored People is honoring Mr. Roscoe R. Nix 
on October 19, 1986; and 
 
WHEREAS, From 1974 to 1978, Mr. Nix was an elected member of the 
Montgomery County Board of Education and served with distinction; and 
 
WHEREAS, In his professional, personal, and civic activities, Mr. Nix 
has provided outstanding service to promote fairness and simple 



justice for all; and 
 
WHEREAS, While on the Board of Education, Mr. Nix promoted human 
relations training for all staff members, supported making Martin 
Luther King's birthday a school holiday, and worked toward the goal 
of equal opportunity for school system minority staff and students; 
and 
 
WHEREAS, After leaving the Board of Education Mr. Nix has continued 
his efforts on behalf of the black citizens in Montgomery County 
through his leadership of the Montgomery County Chapter of the NAACP; 
now therefore be it 
 
RESOLVED, That the members of the Board of Education and the 
superintendent of schools on behalf of the students and staff of the 
Montgomery County Public Schools pay honor to Mr. Roscoe R. Nix for 
his outstanding service in advancing and promoting the cause of good 
human relations throughout the school system. 
 
RESOLUTION NO. 527-86   Re:  AMENDMENT TO THE FY 1987 CAPITAL 
                             BUDGET - STADIUM LIGHTING AT WINSTON 
                             CHURCHILL HIGH SCHOOL 
 
On recommendation of the superintendent and on motion of Dr. Floyd 
seconded by Mrs. Praisner, the following resolution was adopted 
unanimously: 
 
WHEREAS, On September 10, 1986, the Board of Education awarded a 
contract for $61,261 to Paul G. Vignola Electric Co., Inc., to 
furnish and install stadium lights at Winston Churchill High School 
contingent upon receipt of funds from the Winston Churchill High 
School Development Fund, Inc.; and 
 
WHEREAS, Subsequently, the president of the County Council, by letter 
of September 23, 1986, advised that two additional steps are 
required; now therefore be it 
 
RESOLVED, That the superintendent submit plans and specifications for 
the proposed Churchill High School stadium lighting to the Montgomery 
County Planning Board for review under Mandatory Referral; and be it 
further 
 
RESOLVED, That the county executive be requested to recommend, and 
the County Council approve, an amendment to the FY 1987 Capital 
Budget to receive and expend $61,261, a contribution from the Winston 
Churchill High School Development Fund, Inc., for the total cost of 
lighting the stadium at Winston Churchill High School. 
 
                        Re:  GENERAL DISCUSSION OF FACILITIES ISSUES 
 
Dr. Cody announced that this was their first meeting under the 
Board's new facilities policy which was adopted last year.  The 
meeting was the product of extensive discussions held in the 
community with the clusters, and the purpose of this meeting was to 



be informative.  At this point they did not have recommendations to 
offer, but he noted that the principal indicators pointed to 
sustained growth in the county and there would be a continuing need 
for expenditures to support the additional growth. 
Dr. Cody introduced Dr. David N. Thomas, the newly appointed 
associate superintendent for supportive services.  He asked Dr. Phil 
Rohr, director of planning, to lead the Board and audience through 
the process. 
 
Dr. Rohr stated that they had now received the 30-day enrollment 
figures and were reviewing the data.  They would be meeting with some 
of the clusters in the next month with the goal of presenting capital 
budget recommendations on November 3.  On November 6, the Board was 
scheduled to discuss alternatives to the superintendent's proposals, 
and public hearings had been scheduled for November 17 and 18.  The 
Board would take action on November 24 and 25.  The budget would then 
be sent on to the county government for public hearings and approval. 
Dr. Rohr reported that he and his staff had received positive 
feedback about the new facilities process. 
 
Dr. Rohr said they had the preliminary September 30 enrollment data, 
and he reported that they were within 145 students of their 
kindergarten projection, within 15 for Grades 1-6, within 20 for 
Grades 7-9, and 630 under projection for Grades 10-12.  Overall they 
were within 900 students of their projection, and MCPS had 1,700 more 
students than last year at this time. 
 
Dr. Rohr said that Mr. Bruce Crispell, demographic planner, would be 
speaking about population projections in the county.  Dr. Rohr and 
Mrs. Ann Briggs, planning coordinator, would be discussing the 
cluster reports.  Dr. Rohr emphasized that this was not a solutions 
meeting.  The clusters had provided voluminous documents which had to 
be reduced to one or two sentences in the report before the Board. 
He was sure that he would be contacted by the clusters if staff 
missed the point of the cluster reports.  He pointed out that the 
facilities policy had a deferral date for actions, and they would not 
be proposing boundary changes for new schools until February-March. 
 
                        Re:  DEMOGRAPHIC OVERVIEW OF MONTGOMERY 
                             COUNTY 
 
Mr. Crispell explained that he had examined all of the recent reports 
on economics and growth in the metropolitan area.  The surge of 
growth in the elementary school population was a convergence of 
economic and demographic factors.  The Washington area was 
experiencing strong economic growth, and the employment sector was 
driving the housing sector.  He reported that the Washington region 
was based on growth industries including services industries. In 
addition, there was a surplus of office space in the area which was 
appealing to companies wanting to relocate quickly.  The unemployment 
rate was low, and in Montgomery County that rate was 2 percent.  In 
1970, 43 percent of females were in the labor force, and that figure 
had gone to 61 percent.  There were 44,000 housing units with sewer 
authorizations, and it would take five plus years for the build-out 



of these units.  It was expected that there would be two more years 
of low mortgage rates, and the county had an adequate supply of land. 
In addition, the county continued to be ranked highly as a desirable 
place to live because of the quality of life and the public school 
system. 
 
Mr. Crispell stated that there were several negative factors to 
consider.  The region was becoming more private economy based rather 
than government based which made it more susceptible to recessions. 
Recent tax reform legislation made it less attractive for developers 
to invest in real estate.  He said that about 10 percent of the 
population worked in the construction industry, and if the building 
boom slowed these people could be out of work.  The high cost of 
housing in the county made for an inadequate supply of affordable 
housing, and the pace of growth had resulted in an overutilization of 
public facilities. 
 
Mr. Crispell noted that the Planning Board was predicting record 
housing growth in 1986 and 1987.  In addition, a lot of households 
were being formed or reformed and buying houses.  The Planning Board 
estimated that from the 1990's to the year 2000 there would be over 
10,000 resident live births in the county.  While the fertility rate 
of women aged 20 to 29 was less than the national average, the rate 
for Montgomery County women aged 30 to 39 was higher than the 
national average.  While the baby boomers were aging, in Montgomery 
County this group would have a longer sustained level of births.  He 
reported that the kindergarten population had been steadily 
increasing and by 1990 there would be 9,000 kindergarteners.  He said 
that the elementary population would peak around 1995 and remain 
sustained to the year 2000.  The decline in secondary school 
population would turn around in the late 1980's. 
 
Mr. Crispell showed slides of housing forecasts, and he indicated 
that the MCPS planning staff worked with Park and Planning and the 
developers to get these forecasts.  After the four year period shown, 
they turned to the Planning Board for their forecasts.  Dr. Rohr 
pointed out that the most startling figure was that between 1985 and 
1991 there would be almost a one third increase in elementary school 
enrollment in MCPS.  A few years ago they were down to 5,000 students 
for kindergarten and would be at the 9,000 level by 1990. 
 
                        Re:  CLUSTER REVIEWS BY ADMINISTRATIVE AREAS 
 
Mrs. Briggs explained that there was no change in the program 
capacity of secondary schools, but at the elementary level the new 
capacity was reflected in the document with one or two exceptions. 
Mrs. Briggs and Dr. Rohr reviewed cluster comments, current staff 
views on those comments, and the possible timing of the 
superintendent's recommendations. 
 
Mrs. Slye inquired about the staff's being in touch with the City of 
Rockville Planning staff.  Dr. Cody replied that he had asked Dr. 
Rohr to provide a list of factors the City was considering in 
developing their master plan revision, and he indicated that this 



information would be available in a few weeks.  In regard to Area 3, 
Mrs. Praisner pointed out that at the J/I/M level they had talked 
about space being provided when high schools went to a 9-12 
organization.  She requested information about the long-term 
expectations at the intermediate level in this area. 
 
Dr. Shoenberg stated that while the June 1986 Master Plan for 
Educational Facilities document was useful, it contained projections 
on the present grade organization of the individual schools.  He 
suggested that it would be helpful if the November data showed the 
projections for any grade reorganization proposed.  Mrs. Praisner 
indicated that some time ago she had received a response to her memo 
on the status of subdivision approval by the Planning Board vis-a-vis 
school system recommendations on the subdivision requests.  She asked 
that the Board be provided with an update on this subject. 
 
Dr. Shoenberg asked that the Board's appreciation be conveyed to the 
individual or individuals who had done the typing on the very complex 
document before the Board.  Dr. Shoenberg pointed out that in 
discussing the report they had not spent as much time on the Blair 
and B-CC areas as they had done in the past because they were 
beginning to focus on other areas such as Sherwood, Springbrook, 
Kennedy, Rockville, and the Route 29 corridor.  He also stated that 
it was clear that some solutions might cover larger areas that they 
had previously considered, and it was clear that the Board was facing 
a new set of problems.  Mr. Ewing asked if it was a fair assessment 
to say that Dr. Rohr was assuming it was the desire of the Board of 
Education to provide as much school capacity as they could in advance 
of the presence of the need wherever they could and to do the best 
they could to catch up.  They would either have a plan that met that 
need based on existing formulas or be able to identify where the gaps 
were.  Dr. Rohr agreed that this was a fair assessment of what he and 
his staff were doing. 
 
                        Re:  ADJOURNMENT 
 
The president adjourned the meeting at 10:35 p.m. 
 
                        ----------------------------------- 
                             President 
 
                        ----------------------------------- 
                             Secretary 
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